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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
SEPTEMBER 3, 2013
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Present at 6:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt and Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools. 
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance

was led by Mr. Schwartz.

II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

Mr. Gearin, Athletic Director, requested an 8th grade Waiver be granted for High School Boys 
Soccer.  There was a question and answer period following Mr. Gearin’s presentation.  

The costs of athletics was discussed and the idea of letting students know that there are 
scholarships available for students who may have difficulties with fees. Student Representative, 
Liam Gallagher, said that he had no idea that there were scholarships.  He asked if there was a 
way to let students know about this opportunity.  Ms. LaValley suggested Liam sit down


with Mr. Hamond to discuss the issue.


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to take business item #2 out of order.

Unanimous, Yes.


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to grant the Waiver requested by

the Athletic Director. Unanimous, Yes.

IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Assistant Superintendent



Ms. Farrell said that maintenance projects from the summer are wrapping 



up in the district.  There will be mowing around the tennis courts at the high school.  


The X2 rollover has been lengthy and cumbersome but completely successful.  



Transportation went well for the first day of school.  North East Mosquito Control 


will be spraying tomorrow evening, however, all spraying is dependent on the weather.


B.
Director of Student Services



Kevin Pierce reported that the summer was very busy for his department.



Lori  Kluczink, SPED Facilitator, ran the summer program and reports



are positive.  He attended the New Teacher Orientation followed by a meeting



with special education educators.  He spoke about a District Advisory Group made 


up of people from each building who will meet monthly.
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C.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson reported that the first day of school went well.  There are



six new teachers with a mentor for each of them. She reported on a variety



of professional development opportunities that took place during the



summer. Teachers are working on integrating the Curriculum and they 


are identifying the state mandated District Determined Measures.  The Math 


Program, Go Math!, integrates the Common Core and will provide consistency 



in Math instruction in grades K-8.  The Central Office went through some moves 


during the summer to better accommodate the work flow of the Central Office.  



Dr. Robinson and Ms. Farrell met with State Secretary of Education, Matt Malone, 



and he is excited about coming to visit Amesbury.
V.
Communications

Student Advisory Representative, Liam Gallagher, said that SAC has not yet had their first 
meeting of the year.

The Mayor said that there will be spraying for mosquito control tomorrow night for

schools only, not the whole town.
VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
August 5, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the minutes of the

August 5th meeting of the School Committee.  Unanimous, Yes.


August 12, 2013 Minutes

Ms. LaValley requested consideration of a change in weekdays from Tuesday to


Thursday for School Committee meetings beginning in 2015. 


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the

August 12th meeting of the School Committee as amended.  Unanimous, Yes.

B.
Business


1.
Approval of School Committee 13-14 Goals



This item was tabled for further discussion prior to the




next School Committee meeting.


C.
Warrants


Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the
warrant dated 8/22/13 in the amount of $306,822.19.  Unanimous, Yes.



Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve the warrant

dated 9/5/13 in the amount of $228,914.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Schwartz said that the subcommittee looked at a one-year renewal of the



contract with Chartwell’s.  They hope to vote on acceptance at the



September 23, 2013 meeting.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee continues to work on J and K policies.


3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee said that this subcommittee will meet prior to the next School Committee 


meeting at 5:30 p.m. so that the full committee can finalize their goals.

VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items


1.
Review Academy MOU (10/13)



2.
District-wide Technology Overview (10/13)



3.
Special Education Facilitators
 (10/13)



4.
ASPEN/X2 Full Utilization Update (10/13)


5.
So. Hampton School Board (9/23/13)



6.
MASC/MASS Conference (11/6, 7, 8, 9/13)



7.
MASC/MASS Delegate to Conference (9/23/13)



8.
MASC/MASS Resolutions (10/15.13)

 
Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m.,
Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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